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27/01/2019  16:52:422019/0123/T OBJ Glyn Emrys I object to the application to fell the tree at 131 Arlington Road. As a neighbour, I consider the tree to be of 

great amenity value: it contributes to the green outlook to rear of Arlington Road which is made up of Grade II 

listed buildings and it is home to a variety of birds, wildlife and possibly bats. Removing this tree would be 

detrimental to the conservation area and its loss would not be compensated for by other trees in the vicinity. I 

consider that the tree report is light on detail and does not substantiate how the tree is ‘diseased’, structurally 

dangerous or given a category A, B or C status to its life expectancy - merely that it may not tolerate further 

pollarding. The tree was pollarded by a previous owner and therefore would not need to be reduced again for 

many years.

In conclusion, before the tree is removed I would urge the council to fully assess the quality of the tree and its 

amenity value and not allow it to be felled simply because it may be inconveniently located for the applicant.
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